# NEWSLETTER



Number 6 | Term 2 | Week 10 | 2 July 2025

### **EAST HAMILTON HILL PRIMARY SCHOOL**









### FROM THE PRINCIPAL

I am pleased to share that our new 2025-2027 Business Plan is now live on our school website. This strategic document outlines our shared direction for the next three years and reflects the voices of our staff, students, and community. It sets a clear course improvement across priority areas highlights a number of exciting new actions to support growth and achievement at East Hamilton Hill Primary School. These include the development of our Reconciliation Action Plan (RAP), strengthening local community partnerships, and building consistent а approach to data-informed teaching and learning. I encourage all families to take a look and see how our school is striving to be a place where everyone can aspire, dream, and succeed.

Tomorrow, 3 July 2025 a group of our students will be representing the school at the Interschool Cross Country. We wish our competitors the very best of luck, remember to try your best, have fun, and be proud to represent East Hamilton Hill.

Student reports are now available on Connect. If you have any difficulties accessing them, please contact the front office for support. I encourage you to take the time to read through the report with your child, celebrate their achievements, and set some positive learning goals together for Semester Two. Learning is a journey, and one of the most important attributes we can instil in our students is to always try their best, take risks in their learning, and be willing to have a go.

Last week, I had the pleasure of attending my first CARE Assembly. It was a joy to celebrate the values that make our school such a caring and inclusive environment. Positive Behaviour Support (PBS) underpins our approach to wellbeing and behaviour at East Hamilton Hill. Through our CARE values, Cooperate, Aspire, Respect, and Excel, we are building a school culture where students are supported to make good choices, grow as individuals, and feel connected to their learning and their peers.

Looking ahead, swimming lessons will take place in Term 3, Weeks 3 and 4. The total cost is \$60 per student, which covers bus transport and pool entry. While the program itself is funded, families are required to cover this fee. We understand that this can be a significant cost, and ask that payment be made in full as soon as possible. Unfortunately, we will not be in a position to take students whose fees have not been paid. Learning to swim is an essential life skill, especially given our proximity to the coast. We strongly encourage all families to prioritise swimming lessons.

Finally, as we approach the end of term, I encourage everyone to take the upcoming school holidays as a time to pause and reconnect. Enjoy the slower pace, read together, play, and cherish time with loved ones. Stay warm, stay safe, and we look forward to welcoming everyone back on Monday, 21 July for another exciting term of learning.

Warm regards,

Sonya Roberts

Principal sonya.roberts@education.wa.edu.au

www.easthamiltonhillps.wa.edu.au



## IMPORTANT DATES TO REMEMBER FOR 2025

#### **TERM 2 - 2025**

♦ Week 10 - Monday, 30 June Reports sent to Parents Wednesday, 2 July Newsletter Thursday, 3 July Interschool Cross Country Friday, 4 July Last Day of Term 2.

### **TERM 3 - 2025**

- Week 1 Monday, 21 July First day of Term 3, Wednesday, 23 July Book Week Writer Sean Avery Incursion, Thursday, 24 July NAIDOC Day, Friday 25 July Winter Sports Carnival.
- ♦ Week 2 Friday, 1 August Room 13 Assembly

For all other important dates that may arise we will update the Term Planner as needed and send notes home.

# EHHPS Parents & Citizens Association P & C NEWS

#### **COMMUNITY COOKBOOK UPDATE!**

Good news everyone! I have just approved the final version of the cookbook with the Publisher. It looks so good! I can't wait for everyone to see the final product. At the CARE Assembly on Friday I announced the winner of the cover art competition, congratulations to Kudzai!



A lot (and I mean A LOT!) of hours and hard work has been put into creating this cookbook. I have spent every moment of free time gathering recipes, securing sponsors, searching through archived boxes at school for old photos, sending many, many emails back and forth with the publisher, proofing, editing but oh boy it is going to be worth it!

This will be **LIMITED PRINTED RUN!** We will only have 200 copies to sell. You can still pre-order online via MySchool Connect. Paper order forms were sent home on Monday and copies are available in the school office. Do not miss out on this fantastic (if I do say so myself) Cookbook!

Regards **Zareena Griffiths P & C Secretary** 

Tod CARE Certificates, Term 2 27 June 2025

### **ASPIRE!**

Pre-Primary A	Ruben Rose B
Pre-Primary B	Roma Xieke
Room 1	Asher Mana
Room 13	Wolfie Skylar-Jade
Room 14	Clay Lumen
Room 15	Reilly Aaron
Room 16	Isla Mac Aaron
Room 17	Amali Lamia
Room 9	Violet C Iggy









# ECLIPSE UNIVERSAL UNIFORM SHOP - NEWS

The Uniform Shop is an online service and is delivered to the school every Friday.

See all information via the school website: <a href="https://easthamiltonhillps.wa.edu.au/parents/uniforms/">https://easthamiltonhillps.wa.edu.au/parents/uniforms/</a>

Phone: 08 9249 4344 (8:30am – 4:30pm Mon to Fri)

Email: reception@eclipseuniversal.com.au

Website: www.eclipseuniversal.com.au

(Password - EHPS0016)



### **COMMUNITY NEWS**



East Hamilton Hill TheirCare

**NEWSLETTER** 

June 2025

### Hello June

Hello all, Term 2 has shaped up to be a big one. The children have been working very hard on their artist of the week and construction of the week, with the winner at the end of the term receiving a prize from Rosie and the team!

We started reconciliation week by making damper with the kids and making hand-painted Aboriginal artwork.

The end of Term 2 has been a wet one.

During downpours, we have been making our own playdough and loom band bracelets and in breaks in the rain, the kids ran out onto the playground.



# WeCare Celebration was a Glowing Success!

Thank you for supporting our WeCare GLOWTOPIA celebration! The children had an amazing time at our Glow Crazy themed dance party!





### **CONTACT SERVICE:**

0472510990

Easthamiltonhill@theircare.com.au

#### TC HEAD OFFICE:

1300 072 410

info@theircare.com.au

#### www.theircare.com.au









www.easthamiltonhillps.wa.edu.au



# **Faction Cross Country 12 June 2025**

